
 

 

 

State Water Resources Control Board 
April 29, 2020 

EXTENSION OF DEADLINE TO SUBMIT ANNUAL VOLUMETRIC REPORTING 
DATA FOR PERMITTEES SUBJECT TO STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL 
BOARD ORDER NO. WQ 2019-0037-EXEC AS AMENDED ON JANUARY 14, 2020 
 
This letter serves to approve a 60-day extension for submitting Volumetric Annual 
Reporting requirements for permittees subject to State Water Resources Control 
Board’s (State Water Board) Order No. WQ 2019-0037-EXEC (Order) as amended on 
January 14, 2020. The State Water Board recognizes the challenges faced by the 
regulated community during this COVID-19 crisis. This extension is granted to all 
permittees listed in Attachment II of the Order. Volumetric annual reporting for the 2019 
calendar year shall be submitted to the State Water Board no later than June 30, 2020. 
No further extensions will be granted. 
 
The reporting module in GeoTracker Electronic Submittal of Information (ESI) is open 
for the 2019 volumetric annual report and will remain open for data entry until June 30, 
2020. As soon as possible, permittees should follow guidance on the Water Quality 
Control Policy for Recycled Water (Recycled Water Policy) Volumetric Reporting 
webpage at: 
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/water_issues/programs/water_recycling_policy/volumet
ric_annual_reporting.html 
to create a Responsible Party GeoTracker ESI account and claim their facility to provide 
the State Water Board with current email contact information. This initial step will 
facilitate communication regarding these reporting requirements. The 2019 volumetric 
annual report must be submitted through GeoTracker ESI no later than June 30, 2020. 
 
The Order requires permittees to annually report volumetric data on wastewater and, if 
applicable, recycled water consistent with requirements in section 3 of the Recycled 
Water Policy. The Recycled Water Policy requires wastewater and recycled water 
permittees to annually report monthly volumes of influent, wastewater produced, and 
effluent, including treatment level and discharge type. As applicable, permittees are 
additionally required to annually report recycled water use by volume and category of 
reuse. The Recycled Water Policy allows the State Water Board Executive Director to 
modify the reporting requirements. 
 
To view the Recycled Water Policy please visit the Recycled Water Policy webpage at: 
https://waterboards.ca.gov/recycledwaterpolicy 
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If you have any questions or need additional information, please visit the Recycled 
Water Policy Volumetric Reporting webpage at: 
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/water_issues/programs/water_recycling_policy/volumet
ric_annual_reporting.html 
or contact the State Water Board at: recycledwater@waterboards.ca.gov  or Rebecca 
Greenwood by phone at (916) 341-5858. 

Sincerely, 

Eileen Sobeck 
Executive Director 

Attachments: 

WQ 2019-0037-EXEC 
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